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Re: Feedback on San Mateo General Plan Update  
Our File No.: 5015.37  

 
Dear Mr. Dahl,  
 
 Please accept this letter on behalf of the Ground Lessee of the Crossroads property, located 
at 1825, 1855 and 1875 S. Grant Street ("Crossroads Property").  Please consider this letter as part 
of the community feedback on the General Plan ("GP") update, and kindly include this letter as 
part of the record for the upcoming Planning Commission and City Council hearings for the 
preferred land use option selection discussions.   
 
 First and foremost, we want to thank City staff and the GP Subcommittee members for all 
their hard work on the GP update.  We look forward to the City completing the GP update and the 
planning for San Mateo's future for the next two decades.  We also appreciate the opportunity to 
provide feedback.   
 
 We would like to offer the following comments for your consideration at this time:   
 
 Office High designation.  The Crossroads Property is currently improved with three office 

buildings, and is proposed for the Office High designation (in all three land use 
alternatives), which will continue to allow office uses.  The Crossroads Property is 
currently zoned for C3-1/R district, which also permits laboratories, research, experimental 
and testing uses.  We encourage the City to also permit research and development ("R&D") 
and life science uses explicitly in the GP designation language as it applies to the 
Crossroads Property.  We believe that expanding the GP definition of Office High to 
include R&D and life science uses at this location will provide greater flexibility to 
property owners and will allow San Mateo to stay regionally competitive by allowing and 
encouraging Office designated areas to be used for a mix of office and office-like uses that 
are sought by tenants, including those in the biotechnology sector.  As the GP is envisioned 






